


Week 2 Term 2 2024

Principal: Kate Mansfield principal@glenavy.school.nz

Office: office@glenavy.school.nz

Telephone: 036893856

Website: www.glenavy.school.nz

FACEBOOK- Glenavy School NZ

SCHOOL ACCOUNT NUMBER NZ 060941-0494989-00

Bus Drivers

Magic Bus - Al Stewart

Ring or text before 7:30am 021 0886 3249

Flames Bus - Barry Duff

Ring or text before 7:30am 027 238 6241

White Minivan - Graham Brickland ring or text

before 7:30 am 021 039 9655 or 03 689 6415

Dear Parents,

Another busy week down here at Glenavy School. We have also experienced a bit of a drop in temperatures too.

It is really important that we are all keeping nice and warm during these colder months. So please make sure

that your child has nice warm clothes to wear. If you are needing any uniforms, come in and see the office and

we will get you sorted.

Just a reminder: If you are picking up your child early or they are off the bus please let either the office or a

teacher know. Your child’s safety is our main priority and this ensures we know where every child is.

CONGRATULATIONS….

A massive congratulations needs to go out to our Year 5 and 6 Glenavy Steelers Rippa Rugby Team who have

qualified for the Hanan Cup tournament being held in Timaru on the 22nd of May. This is a huge accomplishment

after coming second in their grade in the North Otago tournament which was held last term. Teams which place

in this tournament have the opportunity to head off to Wellington to compete against other New Zealand

Schools. Well done team. We will be having extra training for this over the next two weeks. So if possible could

the members of this team bring a change of clothes to train in.

Winter sports

Over the past two weeks our Winter sports have kicked off. I have received much positive feedback from

coaches and parents on the sidelines as to how spectacular our wonderful students have been. This makes me

feel so proud to be part of this amazing school with such amazing students. I would also like to thank all of the

parents and staff members who have put their hands up to coach or manage our teams. This is never an easy

job, but without your support sports simply do not happen. I know how much our students are embracing all your

knowledge and help.

Hockey Results

Year 7 and 8 Glenavy Boomerangs

Game 1 Won 5-2 Game 2 3 all draw : Player of the day - Deliah Moffat

Netball Results

Intermediate and Junior Netball kicked off last Friday with all teams having impressive games.

Farm Safety Day

This term we have been lucky enough to be asked to host a Farm Safety Day alongside Waihao Downs and Waituna

Primary School. This event is being organised by children's author Harriet Bremner and is being sponsored by St

John. We also have involvement from Oamaru Vets, Rural Transport, Timaru Honda just to name a few. This event is

going ahead on Wednesday 29th of May here at Glenavy School.

The idea of the Farm Safety Day is to involve our community so that both parents and children are getting the Farm

Safety messages. This is a particularly important message we need to be sending out not just to our children but

even for us as Adults, especially with the increasing amount of farm place accidents that have been happening

recently. This is a day when we want as many parents involved as possible. The way we are doing this is by asking you,

our parents and community members to help out with the running of the modules and supplying the farm gear. You are

the experts and the ones who play a major part in keeping our tamariki safe on the farm and that is why we need you

to help us. More information will be heading home in the coming weeks.
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Sign Language week

Our wonderful little superstar Alice Smith attended the NZSL promotional week held in Timaru. Alice did an

outstanding job showing off her sign language skills. We are very proud of you.

Regards

Steve Ross

Upcoming Events - Term 2

Week 3 - Term 2 Week 4 - Term 2

Monday 13th of May
● Science Week
● Subway Orders In`

Wednesday 15th of May
● BOT Meeting 6.30pm

Monday
● Road Safety Week

Wednesday
● Mufti day for Harold, gold

coin donation

Thursday/Friday
● Year 8 leadership camp at

Iona
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⭐⭐⭐ Glenavy School Value Awards ⭐⭐⭐

Principal's Award - Clayton Heselwood - Community Support - For always being willing to lend a hand to anyone in

need. What a wonderful attribute to have.

Kororā - Gurupdesh Singh - Self Management - For beginning to use your voice when asking the teacher for

something.

Pīwakawaka - Khent Eseo - Community Support - You are an amazing helper in the classroom always willing to

clean up or support anyone who needs a hand, well done!

Ruru - Riley Hooper - Community Support - You are a supportive classmate when we go outside for PE, your

encouragement doesn't go unnoticed. Keep it up!

Tūī - Mason Chalmers - Self Management - You are starting to be more confident in class. You have great

determination to complete your tasks.

Kea -Tahlia Tikao - Self Management- For making huge steps up with the confidence she has in class, as well as

dedication to her school work. Well done Tahlia!

Kārearea - Anthony Rivera - Self Management - Keeping your learning materials tidy and packed away. You worked

hard to learn how to use a calculator this week, awesome effort!

Maths Award - Vaea Taueli - For being able to his string square was a square with 4 equal length sides.

Pool Keys
The Pool has now closed for the season

could you please return your keys to the School Office.

School Uniforms

Uniforms are now bought and ordered from NZ Uniforms

Go online and order these directly from the shop. They will be

delivered to your house.

If you want to try one on for size we have one of each size

at school in the office.

https://glenavy.nzuniforms.com/
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